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The United Nations Collaborative Programme 
on Reducing Emissions from Deforestation and 

Forest Degradation in Developing Countries


September 17, 2009
M.P.A.U.S. Fernando 

Conservator General of Forests 

Department of Forest Conservation 

Ministry of Environment and Natural Resources of Sri Lanka
Dear M.P.A.U.S. Fernand,
Re: REQUEST TO JOIN THE UN-REDD PROGRAMME 
I take this opportunity to once again thank you for Sri Lanka’s interest in joining the UN-REDD Programme. 
The UN-REDD Programme Secretariat fully supports Sri Lanka’s request to join the UN-REDD Programme.  I am therefore pleased to inform you that the Secretariat will recommend to the Policy Board at its next meeting (29-30 October) that Sri Lanka be included in the UN-REDD Programme.
Should the Policy Board accept our recommendation, Sri Lanka’s participation will obviously have funding implications.  Funds for the current Quick Start activities (Readiness phase 1) have been fully committed to the initial nine participating countries. If Sri Lanka was to require phase 1 Quick Start support, we would have to secure additional funds in the UN-REDD Multi-Donor Trust Fund before being able to support activities in Sri Lanka. 
The UN-REDD Programme is soon to start a new round of fund raising for some specific Readiness services (phase 2a) in the areas of:

· National REDD monitoring systems including forest carbon measurement, reporting and verification (MRV) 
· Engagement of Indigenous Peoples and other stakeholders in National Readiness Processes
· Obtaining multiple benefits from REDD
· Country-led Governance Assessments & Support Services
Once funds are available, Sri Lanka may wish to apply for these services.  I will be happy to discuss these services further with you once they are launched.

I would like to assure you that the Secretariat and the UN Agencies will do our utmost to address your interest in due manner. In the interim, we are proposing that Sri Lanka be offered the following:   

1. Permanent observer status to the Policy Board. Until further funds are secured regrettably Sri Lanka would be requested to fund its participation in the Policy Board Meetings.   

2. Any non-cost technical advice from the UN-REDD Agencies.
3. Full access to the workspace as a knowledge platform.
4. Receive sponsorship to attend regional workshops organised by the UN-REDD Programme.
5. Receive documents and be placed on the mailing list.
Kindly let us know if the above proposal is acceptable through the transmission of a letter on behalf of your Minister so that we approach the Policy Board to endorse our recommendation. 
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Regards,

Yemi Katerere

UN-REDD Programme Secretariat      
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11-13 Chemin des Anémones, CH-1219 Châtelaine, Geneva, Switzerland.  @  un-redd@un-redd.org   www.un-redd.org
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